Chessington District Residents’ Association

AGENDA 
For the meeting to be held on 12th of September 2017
At St Paul’s Centre, Hook Road – 8pm
1. CHESSINGTON DISTRICT RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION NOTICES

2. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

3. VISITING MEMBERS QUESTIONS AND CONTRIBUTIONS

4. MAJOR NEW ISSUES ONLY

5. MATTERS ARISING AND MINOR ISSUES

6. HEALTH ISSUES 

7. EDUCATIONAL ISSUES

8. PLANNING APPLICATIONS

9. PLANNING NEWS

10. POLICE REPORT                                                                                                11.ANY OTHER BUSINESS

MINUTES

Of the meeting held on the 4th July 2017

MEMBERS PRESENT

Chairman -Colin Punch, Treasurer - Diane Brannan,                                                                                Brian Ekins, Rob Robb, Peter Shakeshaft, Dick Ware. Sheila Watkins
VISITORS PRESENT
Councillor Andrew Day, Councillor Margaret Thompson, Sue Towner,                       John Raistrick. Joan Carter, Graham Hedley, Jenny Martin.
APOLOGIES

Vice Chairman – Mike Hoare, John Botterill, Colin Suckling. 
1. CHESSINGTON DISTRICT RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION NOTICES

( a )  It was agreed that there would be no meeting in August due to summer holidays. The September meeting will be moved from the 5th to the 12th of September as the Neighbourhood Committee meeting is being held on the 5th.

(b) We were pleased to elect Sue Towner and Graham Hedley to join our Executive Committee. 
2.MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes were agreed as a true and accurate record of that meeting with the exception of item C where we stated that John thought that we should have two big black bins.  In fact he did not say that. He said that he thinks it would be better if we had one wheelie bin for landfill and one for recycling instead of the green boxes. Also the information in item h, The Woodgate Area was not correct.  Please see item h in these minutes.
3.VISITING MEMBERS QUESTIONS AND CONTRIBUTIONS
There were none

4. SUMMARY OF MAJOR ISSUES
There were no Major Issues

5.  MATTERS ARISING AND MINOR ISSUES
(c )  Malden Rushett By-Pass – This issue was being dealt with by our previous MP James Berry.  However, following the General Election we now have Sir Edward Davey as our MP. We have been told by James Berry’s department that they will transfer the file to Ed Davey.

( d ) Chessington Equestrian Centre (CEC) – One of our visitors who lives in Clayton Road reported that work to deliver ‘top soil’ to the equestrian centre is still in progress.  In fact there has been an increase in the number of Lorries charging up and down Clayton Road, causing soil to be dropped and houses to shake.  

It was initially agreed by the Council that the work would take 18 months.  This was then extended to two years. Now the two years has been exceeded.  Apparently they could not get good enough soil and so were not working continuously. Councillor Thompson is exploring the options with Anthony Knight the RBK Enforcement Officer. 

Councillor Day advised that a   resident contacted him to advise that a 2m high security fence had been installed adjacent to the A309 which is where the exit to the land was originally proposed but was rejected by various bodies. He asked “why is this being done now when it could have been done two years ago before the work commenced?” Councillor Day forwarded this question to Anthony Knight of RBK and on the 3rd of July received the following answer:-

‘ I went to take a look at these works recently and saw that a new  2m high security fence had been installed across the northern boundary of the CEC ground, adjacent to the A309. In this fence there are two large gates at the point where the old access points from the A309 are. The gates do not need planning permission and neither do the access points from the A road, as these are long established. The new fence line is not part of the planning permission to raise the land level; it is a separate project that the owner has undertaken for their own reasons, presumably to secure the boundary.

Whether the Highways Agency who looks after the A309 would have any power or reason to prevent the owner from using the old access points is a matter for them, though I note that the concrete blocks that prohibit access from the A309 remain in place at the moment.

When planning permission was granted for the raising of the land, the Council was in a position to impose controls over how the work was undertaken.  Surrey Council who are the body we must consult for Highways issues with major roads like the A309 were insistent that access was not obtained from the A309, hence the use of Clayton Road for the lorries during the raising of the land. That control only exists during the land raising project, and is not a general or lasting control over how the site is accessed.

I understand that the land raising works are due to cease in the next two months, and during my inspections I have noted that all works on site appear to be proceeding in accordance with approved plans’ 

( e )  Elmcroft Drive Crash Barrier – Following on from the ongoing saga whereby several years ago TfL stupidly created a dangerous situation by removing  the crash barriers at the end of Elmcroft Drive.  There was recently an accident there which proved that this crash barrier is much needed.   After much chasing up and pulling out of hair, Mike Hoare has finally been told that TfL will renew the crash barriers by the end of August 2017.  Watch this space! 

( f ) Damage to Ace of Spades Roundabout -  The infrastructure of the Ace of Spades roundabout has been damaged for a very long time.  Rob Robb has continuously chased TfL to repair it.  We are told that TfL are currently ‘investigating a scheme to redesign the roundabout to overcome the damage that is caused to the kerbs by turning vehicles. However, they do not have a timescale for these works.
( g )   Chessington Golf Club – Now that the golf club has closed and no further plans seem to be in place, it is being used by motor bikes and scooters as a scrambling area.  We are also told that drug taking is going on there. The noise from the motor bikes is causing the local residents a lot of disturbance. 

Our Chairman met onsite with the owner, the Police and Councillor Bamford, to discuss these problems. The owner said that as soon as any breach in the fence is repaired another is created but that he would continue to effect repairs. The club house has been mindlessly vandalised and although they had grills specially made and installed to prevent further access to the building the youths found other ways in. A small section of the roof has recently had the tiles removed and thrown to the ground; breaking them and leaving that part of the roof open to the elements. We are told that the owner has put a number of suggestions forward to the Council with regard to the site, but all have been turned down for various reasons. As the building is now in such a state of disrepair, he has proposed to demolish it, hopefully to remove the attraction for the vandals, but was told that it needs to go through a planning process which would take some time, maybe three months.

The Police advised that although they respond to calls from the public regarding the nuisance, when they arrive the troublemakers disappear.

We will continue to monitor the situation.

( h  ) Woodgate Play Area –  We contacted the Green Spaces Manager at RBK for the latest on this project. This is what we were told:- ‘ The Council has earmarked match funding for the project, to add to what we hope to receive from the London Marathon Trust (LMT).  The £125,000 from LMT is still dependant on the acceptance of the detailed design at stage 2, but the internal funding is now secured so there will be £125,000 for the project either way.  Of course we are still very confidant of being successful at stage 2 and have a total of £250,000 to work with’.
6. HEALTH ISSUES
( i ) Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) Meeting held 4th July – We attended this meeting and report the following:-  
Tolworth Hospital Community Beds - We were disturbed to hear that due to St Georges Trust’s (who own Tolworth hospital) plan to redevelop the site for Mental Healthcare. They intend to close the two wards in Tolworth Hospital which currently have 35 beds used for community care.  These beds are used as a ‘halfway house’ when patients leave hospital but are not yet well enough to go home, they then go to Tolworth hospital for rehabilitation. 

In 2016\2017, 317 people were admitted to Cedar/Lilac Wards (35 beds at Tolworth) 277 (87%)  being “step down” from Kingston or Epsom Hospital to Cedar 40 (13%) “Step Up “ from Community Nurse referrals from the Rapid Response teams from people’s homes. Average stay 32 days.
We believe that these hospital beds are essential for our Borough.  We are told that the health service is trying to find available beds in other hospitals for this purpose.  However, they may not all be in the Borough of Kingston.  We do not think this is acceptable as it is important that friends and relatives do not have long journeys to visit the patients.
 Duties of the Care Quality Commission (CQC) The role of the Care Quality Commission (CQC) as an independent regulator, is to register health and adult social care service providers in England and to inspect whether or not standards are being met.   At the CCG meeting we asked if the GP surgeries who take on extra patients when other surgeries close down were later inspected to see how they are coping with the extra numbers and that it was not detrimental to existing patients.  We suggested that they should be inspected six months later.  The CCG  took this on board as a good idea and said  that they were meeting shortly and would use it as one of the criteria.

7. EDUCATIONAL ISSUES
There were no new issues that we have been told about.
8. PLANNING APPLICATIONS

There were no new significant planning applications

9. PLANNNG NEWS
( j ) Pre Development Control Committee (DCC) Meeting - King George's Gate, Hook Rise South, KT6 7LE
Two members of our Executive Committee attended the pre DCC meeting whereby Meyer Bergman are applying to build 956 homes on this site, still with only 356 car parking spaces. We are still awaiting a decision on their appeal for 705 Units.

At the Pre DCC meeting Meyer Bergman made their presentation and four residents spoke against the scheme.

The dispute with Meyer Bergman over the exact area of the proposed development site is continuing to be discussed.  They still insist it is 4.1 hectares even though at the appeal proceedings they admitted they do not own the part of the land where Marshall House used to sit next to Tolworth Station. The residents are adamant that the correct area is 3.8ha which affects the density figures.

We currently do not have a date when the actual application for the 956 units will be heard at the DCC meeting.

( k  ) Surbiton Crescent road closure -  Most of our readership  will have read about the closure of this road in Surbiton even if they have not experienced it for themselves.  It is closed to cars so as to enable cyclists to cycle through freely.  The Council has made many thousands of pounds in fines from cars mistakenly driving through, due to the poor signage.  The Council want to make this road closure permanent.  However, a petition has been collected by residents so that the issue  will have to  be called in and heard at full Council.  
( l )   12/10228 Development of land opposite junction of Moor Lane and Gilders Road -.  We were asked by one of our members to advise what is being built on this site – It is the erection of 2 pairs of two storey, 4-bedroom semi-detached houses, 1 four bedroom detached house with roof space accommodation and 1 x 2 bedroom bungalow and associated parking accessed from Pear Tree Close. Planning was granted on the 31/1/2013.
10.POLICE REPORT
There was no Police representation at this meeting.
 
11.ANY OTHER BUSINESS
(  m  )  Street Cleaning – Peter who lives in Verona Drive complained because the street cleaner who drives his machine up their road drives at 20mph goes far too fast to be able to pick up any rubbish.  He tried to ring the Council but could not get through on the switchboard. He will continue until he succeeds. 
Dates for your Diary –  
The next Chessington District Residents Association Meeting. Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday the 12th of September 2017 at 8pm at  St Pauls Church Hall in Hook Road which is the  small hall attached to the side of the Church.

South of the Borough Council Neighbourhood Committee Meetings – Tuesday  5th September 2017, 7.30pm.  Proposed venue: Tolworth Girls School, Fullers Way North, Surbiton KT6 7LQ
I wish to join / renew my membership of the Chessington District Residents’ Association 2017/2018
I agree that my details may be kept on computer to be accessed only by the committee.

Name……………………………………………………………………………………

Address………………………………………………………………………………….

Postcode…………………………………….Telephone……………………………….

Email Address…………………………………………………………………………...

Amount £3 per household, or more if you would like to make a donation.

Please return to Francis Brannan 296 Hook Road, Chessington, KT9 1NY  or

 Whitford News, North Parade, Chessington, KT9 1QL or

Diane Brannan, 38 Angus Close, Chessington, KT9 2BP
